
 

PSSA Executive Committee Meeting 

June 6, 2025 

7:30 p.m. 

 

A meeting of the PSSA Executive and Advisory Committees was held on Friday, June 6, 2025, at 7:30 p.m. on the 

grounds of the PSSA. 

 

Those in attendance included:  

Don Neilson, President 

Jim Hoffman, Vice President 

Zach Eshbach, Treasurer 

Cathy Parson, Secretary 

Brian James, ATA Delegate 

Sherry Anderson 

Roger Beardsley 

Scott Holdren 

Steve Miller 

Debbie Ohye-Neilson 

Carlette Proukou 

Tim Schoonover 

Andy and Carolyn Sukel 

Brett Wells 

Elyse Whary 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:31 p.m. by Don Neilson. 

 

A motion was made by Zach and seconded by Jim to approve the minutes from the previous meeting.  Motion carried. 

 

AIM/SCTP/Midway Foundation 

 

Sherry and Roger expressed a desire to hold trap, sporting clays and skeet for AIM/SCTP at the PSSA in the future and 

having all events take place the weekend after the PA State Shoot starting in 2026. They also requested renting camp sites 

for that weekend. They have already contacted Rick Ott to rent and set up sporting clays. They will be looking to apply 

for grants from NRA, Midway and the PA Game Commission to help with building skeet towers.  Brett Wells has 

volunteered to help with writing the grants. AIM/SCTP will supply scorers and cashiering. PSSA will supply loaders for 

trap. Targets will be purchased from PSSA. 

 

Jim moved for PSSA to host this event the weekend after the PA State Shoot in June 2026 and Brian seconded the motion.  

Motion carried. 

 

Fundraising – Steve Miller 

 

2025 Raffle: Steve reported that money is still coming in for the raffle.  Still have some tickets left to sell. 

 

President’s Report 

 

KI Gunsmith Room: The room is ready for use. 

 

PA State Skeet Championship:  Waiting on MOU. 

 

US Clay Target League: Discussion on working more with them to run not only trap, but other events. 

 

 

 

 



Tournament Director Report 

 

Financials: No Report 

 

Program: Program working well.   

 

Trophy Report - Debbie   

 

Zach’s wife, Elizabeth, has volunteered to help. 

 

Camping Committee – Jim, Zach, Carlette, Andy S. 

 

Carlette reiterated that utility trailers are not permitted in the campground. They need to be parked at the designated area 

behind Bank 2. Cars are not permitted to be charged on PSSA grounds. Some discussion on renting camping spots for the 

US Clay Target League for next year.  

 

Delegates Report – Brian James 

 

Classification going well for the AIM/SCTP weekend. 

 

Website – Carolyn and Steve 

 

No report. 

 

Old Business 

 

Property R&M 

Cathy reported Frank’s Electric has not gotten back to Randy yet.  Randy will call them for status update. 

Zach reported that Andy fixed a water leak in the lower campground. 

New Business   

Don reported that Caitline and Jacob Bonser will oversee holding some game night events during the summer. 

 

Pig Roast scheduled for Saturday, July 5.  Brian reported that the pork, beans, slaw and non-alcoholic drinks will be 

supplied.  Attendees should bring a covered dish to share.  Planning for 350 people. 

 

Shoot dates for 2026 need to be set before the Annual Meeting on Friday.  Don and Steve will come up with the dates. 

 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, July 3 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Brian moved and Don seconded to adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

Respectively submitted, 

Cathy Parson, PSSA secretary 


